
Sierra  snowpack  well  beyond
historic average

The entrance to Tahoe Keys is wide and deep — something
that  could  not  be  said  the  last  several  years.
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In years’ past a March Miracle would mean a deluge of snow to
make up for a dry winter. This year, a March Miracle for most
people in Northern California would mean more sunny days than
ones filled with moisture.

While the snowpack measurement on March 1 near the entrance to
Sierra-at-Tahoe wasn’t a record, it is substantial enough that
those  downstream  should  not  have  to  worry  about  water
allocations  this  spring-summer.

The local measurements showed 113 inches of snow, with a water
content of 43.4 inches. This is 179 percent of average. The
record, set in 1983, is 56.4 inches.
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The March 1 average at Phillip’s Station is 24.3 inches. The
April average is 25 inches, so this location near Echo Summit
has surpassed that marker. April is the last reading of the
year.

“January  and  February  came  in  with  some  really  quite
phenomenal atmospheric river storms, many of which were cold
enough to really boost the snowpack,” said Frank Gehrke.

He performs this monthly ritual of hand collecting data for
the state Department of Water Resources.

The snowpack is likely to get deeper this weekend.

Statewide, the water content of the snowpack is 45.5 inches,
or 185 percent of average.

In February the water content was 28 inches, and in January it
was 6 inches.

The  snowpack  provides  water  to  municipalities  and  farms
throughout California. And while Northern California has come
out of the five-year drought, those in Central and Southern
California can’t say the same.


